
Diane Conklin  
Spokesperson 
Mussey Grade Road Alliance 
PO Box 683 
Ramona, CA 92065 
 
February 1, 2023       VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
     
Office of Energy Infrastructure Safety 
California Natural Resources Agency 
715 P Street, 20th Floor 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
RE: Mussey Grade Road Alliance Request for Data Request Stakeholder Designation 
 
Docket:  2023-2025-WMPs 
 
Dear Office of Energy Safety Infrastructure, 
 
 

The Mussey Grade Road Alliance (MGRA or Alliance) respectfully requests Data Request 

Stakeholder Designation  for the 2023 to 2025 Wildfire Mitigation Plan docket (#2023-2025-

WMPs) allowing to issue data requests to all electrical corporations for which Wildfire Mitigation 

Plans are required. MGRA has been actively participating in the review of Wildfire Mitigation 

Plans of PG&E, SCE, and SDG&E since their inception in 2019, and in fact even earlier, as the 

original proponents of requiring utilities to file catastrophic wildfire plans with the CPUC.  The 

Mussey Grade Road area is typical of wildland urban interface areas in California, and it has been 

overrun by the Cedar Fire in 2003 and surrounded by the Witch and Guejito fires in 2007.  MGRA 

has been active since 2007 trying to reduce utility wildfire risk in California, and we plan to 

continue our advocacy through the 2023 to 2025 WMP cycle.  

 

Please designate Joseph W. Mitchell, Ph.D., contact information below, as the MGRA 

representative responsible for handling data requests. 

 

  Joseph W. Mitchell, Ph.D. 
  M-bar Technologies and Consulting, LLC 
  19412 Kimball Valley Rd. 
  Ramona, CA  92065 
  (858) 228-0089 
  jwmitchell@mbartek.com 
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Respectfully submitted this 1st day of February, 2023, 

 
 

 By: __/S/____Diane Conklin____________________ 

  Diane Conklin 
  Spokesperson 
  Mussey Grade Road Alliance 
  P.O. Box 683 
  Ramona, CA  92065 
  (760) 787 – 0794 T 
  (760) 788 – 5479 F 
  dj0conklin@earthlink.net 


